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Dear Neil, 
 

Boosting energy independence and growing the economy    

As you may have seen, yesterday we announced that hundreds of new oil and gas 

licences will be granted in the UK, alongside the establishment of two new Carbon 

Capture, Usage and Storage (CCUS) locations, as the UK Government continues to 

make Britain more energy independent moving away from Putin’s terror over our 

energy bills. These proposals will also boost jobs in areas across the UK and support 

efforts to meet our net zero targets.  

North Sea Oil and Gas Licences 

The Government and the North Sea Transition Authority have announced a joint 

commitment to undertake future licensing rounds. The NSTA expect to award the 

first of the new licences in the 33rd offshore oil and gas licensing round this autumn, 

with over 100 licences in total.  By adopting a more flexible application process, 

licences could also be offered near to currently licensed areas, unlocking carbon 

capture usage and storage and hydrogen opportunities, and building truly integrated 

offshore energy hubs that make the best use of established infrastructure. These 

future rounds will continue to be subject to a climate compatibility test.  

We have all witnessed how Putin has manipulated and weaponised energy – 

disrupting supply and stalling growth in countries around the world. Now more than 

ever this move is needed to increase the UK’s energy security, protect more than 

200,000 vital jobs and reduce dependence on high emission imports. The 

independent Climate Change Committee predicts around a quarter of the UK’s 

energy demand will still be met by oil and gas when the UK reaches net zero in 

2050, and new analysis released by the NSTA suggests that the carbon footprint of 

domestic gas production is around one-quarter of the carbon footprint of imported 

liquified natural gas. 

 

 






